
 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNIQUE 

 

 

Made on this day 29 September 2021 

 

In reaction to the announcement by Gergely Gulyás, Head of the Prime Minister’s Office of 

Hungary, on 29 September 2021 at the weekly governmental forum for the notification of the public, 

the Antall József Knowledge Centre would like to express its gratitude to the Prime Minister’s 

Office for the years of continuous support that enabled its operation and the realisation of its 

activities at the highest level possible. As per the statement uttered, we deem it verified that the 

Knowledge Centre has been managing its finances in a lawful manner.  

 

The Antall József Knowledge Centre would hereby like to assure its partners and the wide audience 

that the projects in its 2021 programme schedule will fully be realised. Its activities for 2022 and 

the restructuring of the foundation will be executed in light of the announcement, which will be 

made public later on.  

 

 


